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We Just Want to See People Set Free

Aloha from the Wonser Ohana in Oahu. We thank God for all of your
prayer, love, encouragement and financial partnership. Jesus came to
“set the captives free”. As our Ohana and your congregations/families
partner together, we are bonded together in the gospel ministry.
Together, the Holy Spirit allows us to see people set free from addiction,
bondage, depression, & into a life full of joy, happiness and peace in
Jesus Christ!! Jesus, Jesus, Jesus, the sweetest name | know!! Please
pray specifically for Kyle, Andrew, Peter, Kireh & Nozomi. They are all in
need of specific miracles, that we are praying for. Jesus is the answer!!

We Live By Faith & Not By Sight

Earlier this year, we had the privilege of preaching & giving some
updates, to some of the churches that partner with us. This was a sweet
time of fellowship, encouragement, & excitement. When we arrived back
home (in Oahu) last month, we had a wonderful time of reunion, with our
Spiritual “Ohana.” We were encouraged to hear stories & testimonies, of
people we have led to Jesus, continuing to serve Christ by faith!

Please pray specifically for our family, during the next couple of months.
The owner of the home we are renting, has once again, decided to try &
sell the property (or vastly increase our monthly rent.) We fully trust that
God will direct our paths, as we continue preaching the gospel, in our
community. (Our current lease will expire at the end of July.

Praise The Lord All The Ends Of The Earth

1. We are overjoyed to announce, the birth of our granddaughter:
“Kai’ella Makoa Hali’a Faith Leilani Lynn Wonser”!! Annabelle is an
amazing mother & we are honored to be grand-parents. Please pray for
our daughter/grand-daughter as they start their new lives together, on
the mainland. Our hearts were broken when we said goodbye to them &
returned home to serve Christ in Oahu. Please see the beautiful pictures
of our daughter/granddaughter down below. Can you tell we are excited?

2. Our son Landon, preached his first sermon earlier this year. God led
him to speak on forgiveness, at a youth meeting in Florida. He recently
started driving & has become our “chauffeur”. We love Landon!!

3. We thank God for our brother in Christ, “PK”. Earlier this year, Mike
was able to help him get out of homelessness, and onto a plane with him,
to reunite with family members in the South. His family & friends have
been praying for “PK” for years. PK is on fire for Jesus!! He is no longer
addicted to drugs, no longer homeless, & is surrounded by brothers and
sisters in Christ, who are strengthening him. Glory to the Lamb of God!!




